
To the NTS operator, the DN 
operators and other interested 
parties 

Direct Dial: 020 7901 7046 
Email: joanna.whittington@ofgem.gov.uk 

27 July 2006 

Proposal to modify Standard Special Condition A5 ("Obligations as Regards 
Charging Methodology") of the gas transporter licence applicable to NTS and DN 
operators 

Attached to this letter is a notice pursuant to paragraph 3 of Standard Special Condition 
(SSC) A2 (Private Collective Licence Modification Procedure in respect of Standard Special 
Conditions applicable to both NTS and DN licensees) of the gas transporter (GT) licence 
granted under section 7 of the Gas Act 1986. The notice formally proposes a modification 
to SSC A5 (Obligations as Regard Charging Methodology) of the GT licence. 

SSC AS of the GT licence sets out the licensees' obligations as regards charging 
methodologies. Paragraph 2 of SSC A5 provides that, when a change is proposed to the 
charging methodology, the relevant licensee must provide the Authority with a report 
before implementing such proposed change. Paragraph 2 of SSC A5 also states that 
unless the Authority has vetoed the proposed change within 28 days of the report being 
received then the modification shall be made. 

Under section SA of the Utilities Act 2000, where the Authority is proposing to do 
anything for the purposes of, or in connection with, the carrying out of any function 
exercisable under or by virtue of Part 1 of the Gas Act 1986 or the Electricity Act 1989 
and where i t  appears that such proposals are "important", Ofgem has, except in limited 
circumstances, a statutory duty to undertake and publish an impact assessment. Section 
5A(2) provides details of the criteria against which importance should be assessed. 

Ofgem considers that, where appropriate, conducting an impact assessment is an integral 
part of taking a structured approach to decision making. Consequently, Ofgem has 
committed to aim to set a minimum consultation period of six weeks and where the 
period is shorter to explain why. At present the requirement under SSC A5 for Ofgem to 
take a decision on a charging methodology proposal within 28 days constrains Ofgem's 
ability to undertake impact assessments. 

This notice follows an initial consultation, published on 3 1  May 2006, which is available 
on Ofgem's website'. 

'http://www.ofgem.gov.uk/temp/oigem/cache~cmsattach/l~186~9~06.pdf?wtfrom =/ofgem/work/index.)sp&section =/areasofwork/tra 
nschar . 














